Central Carroll Recreation Council
August 8, 2023
Sandymount Main Pavillion


Robert Freter		President
Frank Roelke		Finksburg Baseball
Lona Greensfelder	Treasurer
Steve Krouse		Community Coordinator
Sharon Wallace		Central Carroll Soccer Club
Kevin Stewart		Gamber Lacrosse/Football/Basketball
Karen Sparks 		Rec Basketball
Jamie Noel		Recs & Park
Deanna Wills		Mountain Bike Team
Sue DiPietro		Field Hockey
Tracy Rohrback		Check-Hers Lacrosse
Stacy D’Agostino	Secretary

Programs not in attendance:  Karate, Crusaders Football, CHE Soccer.

Meeting was called to order at 7:06 by President Robert Freter.
Discussion Points
· Self Help Requests
· Self Help request must be submitted by 5pm on September 9th.  Needs to be approved by the council so send it to the group and we can do an email vote.  Also need 3 quotes.
· If you submit a self-help request, you must attend the meeting being held on 9/27/23.
· Frank mentioned he was going to submit a request for rubber mulch for the Roaring Run playground area.  Kevin mentioned installing screens/nets for lacrosse balls at Deer Park.  This will prevent balls going onto Deer Park Road.  
· Karen mentioned the flagpole at Deer Park snapped due to storm.  Another possible self-help request.
· See attached files(3)regarding the Self Help Request process.
· Reminder to all programs you must ask the council for payment after the estimates and before having work done.  Not sending a bill and asking the council to pay.
· Main field at Deer Park – overseeding was done and bill submitted to council.  Frank believes Will agreed to pay the bill.  Frank will discuss and send an email to Will.
· Crusaders are changing their field usage on Fridays to PantherPlex/Coppermine. Is this a permanent change and if so, Gamber Football would like to use the fields previously permitted by Crusaders.
· Soccer club reminded Football not to ask for money from soccer players when they have games on the same day the football club has home games.
· Frank mentioned the temporary goal post has to be moved outside of the foul line.  Currently in the fair area on the baseball field.
· Kevin mentioned an issue with Magin Lights.  There was a loud noise and now the lights won’t come on.
· Trash Free Parks
· Pilot program that started on July 1, 2023, at 4 parks.  Double Pipe Creek, Landon C. Burns, North Carroll Community Pond and Westminster Community Pond.
· Basically, any trash you bring in or create needs to be taken out of the park.
· Trash barrels will remain at pavilions and spot-o-pots.
· If a program requests a trash barrel, they will be responsible for emptying the barrels and tying off the trash bags and placing the bags in the dumpster.
· Recs and Parks will provide liners for programs that want to keep trash barrels at their fields.
· Many people expressed concerns about this pilot program.  Adds additional tasks for coaches which are already difficult to recruit.  This is one of many concerns discussed.
· See attached email for all details.
· Annual Audit
· Lona needs to receive total expenses and total revenue from all tier 2 programs.  If you haven’t sent this to Lona please do so right away.
· Tier 2 websites must have the following information.
· ADA statement
· County Logo
· State you are affiliated with Central Carroll Rec Council.
· Lona mentioned we had roughly 129,000 in the bank.

Community Coordinator Report:  Steve Krouse
Steve Krouse mentioned that school newsletters are kicking off again.  If you want to have a blurb in the first newsletter going out on 8/31, please be sure to have your info to Steve by Monday, 8/14.
Recreation & Parks Report: Jamie Noel  
· Hall of Fame Volunteer of the Year, send info soon.
· E-Bikes (class 1 only pedal assist) was approved.  
· Still having some issues with 4 wheelers on Deer Park Fields.
· Requested sign to be put up facing the neighborhood where the 4 wheelers are coming from.  Believe the paperwork was completed in May/June. Jamie will discuss it with Lisa.
· Another suggestion was to send out fliers to neighborhood.
· Please start to put in your winter use of facilities request for the 23/24 season.
· AQI added to severe weather policy (see attached email)
· Lisa Carroll is working to create workshops for rec councils to deal with IRS requirements.
Next meeting will be September 12, 2023, at Mechanicsville Elementary School.
